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Credit for Universal Credit
Rushcliffe and Melton Borough Councils were successful in their bid to help the Government introduce Universal Credit in October 2013. The three priorities of the bid focus on helping people claim online which is cheaper and quicker, identifying and supporting vulnerable customers who can’t do this for many reasons and linking more partners together so the customer has more needs met in one place. Customers will be strongly encouraged to apply online for Universal Credit. 

Councillor Neil Clarke Leader of Rushcliffe Borough Council: “In a credit crunch, we’re having to think differently, while still delivering that human touch. Many people go online every day and claiming in this way will be a natural progression. However, we still need to help people who maybe never contact their council, who don’t use a computer or who don’t know the changes are coming. Our task is to find them and give them that personal help. In future, we’re hoping more and more partners join us so we can offer more services in one convenient location online and in person” 

In February 2013, all the hard work, preparation, planning and networking are starting to produce results. A customer came in to our contact centre this week to provide evidence for her Housing Benefit claim. Following this, a member of the Jobcentre Plus staff saw her to discuss getting back into work. She was told she was eligible for Job Seekers Allowance to top up her income and has made a follow-up appointment for help to prepare her CV and look for further employment. The customer was very surprised and grateful to be receiving this additional help all in the one convenient location. 

The Council has just started its marketing campaign called ‘Don’t stand in line, do it online’ with editorial, posters, leaflets and information online. The idea is to encourage people to help themselves more. Face-to-face staff at Rushcliffe’s Customer Contact Centre will be trained to provide that extra help where it’s needed and there are already two user friendly self-serve terminals in use featuring a range of expanded services in one place including Police, Jobcentre Plus and Citizens’ Advice and Metropolitan Housing.  People can access it from home as well – www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/selfserve/  

We are steadily, but surely moving people online – up from 46% in April 2012 to over 80% in December 2012 for new housing benefit claims. 

Partners are on board already offering customers advice with jobs, education, money management and housing. In February Jobcentre Plus staff and Citizens’ Advice staff will start to offer a face-to-face service from the centre as well, taking the number of partners up to seven.  

The biggest challenge so far is finding those people who really need our services but don’t come forward – so we are using a database called Mosaic to identify likely clusters of people and then to consider how best to offer individual help. Customers who visit our contact centre are being asked about any barriers they face to moving online and, we then support them to give them the confidence to claim online. 

It may well be called Universal Credit, but we’re giving it a local, customer-focused, friendly flavour.  
